
Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting February 11th  2020 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  

53949 

February 11th 2020 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 7:02p.m. Present , 

Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll, and  Valorie Schable. Excused Michael 

Raddatz 

 

Minutes from the January 15th 2020 were read by Caroline Gemoll ,  motion to accept the 

January 15th meeting minutes by Tom Breiling , 2nd by Brandon Frazer. Passed 

 

Valorie Schable Read treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on file, by  Brandon 

Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling.  Passed 

 

Jesse Schable - Insurance - Went over Town insurance policy.  Brandon questioned the 

additional shed that was recently added 10x10.  Jesse stated that being that shed was $1500 

and we have $1000 deductible  you would need to look at what is the best route for the shed 

and will get back to us. Submitted invoice. Motion to approve insurance by Brandon Frazer, 2nd 

by Tom Breiling. 

 

Val has correspondence check from the Department of Justice - Circuit Courts $4.76 this was 

from a DNR ticket that was issued.  

 

Adams Columbia sent a letter for the right of way to clear trees in the lines.  Motion to approve 

by Tom Breiling and 2nd by Brandon Frazer.  

 

Building permits -  Assessor contacted Lake Arrowhead with a list of 4 changes that were not 

listed.   Caroline stated that she reviewed building permits there 2 of the 4 had requested 

building permits.   Adam went over the permits.  72L Adam stated that this person received a 

new camper but thinks the initial building permit was issued  2009 and believe that due to the 

new camper this was noticed by the assessor. Adam stated that the deck was still the same as 

the previous just opened up the deck to replace the new camper.  Valorie stated that she also 

had one.  Adam explained that Arrowhead purchased camper for a short time and sold the 

camper and this was missed.  He is working on trying to get a system procedure  so these will 

not be missed in the future.  Adam will check with camper to complete a new permit when the 

deck roof was added and will pay the difference.   

 

Zoning- All permits have been submitted for this month.   

 

Correspondence: Caroline received notice that the State bureau of equalization will be in the 

area and gave a list of 4 cars that will be out in the county reviewing homes sold in 2019 they 

may even speak with owners and take pictures.    She forwarded to the board in case they 

received calls.  

Caroline also received a letter from the County Highway Department on using the County 

equipment for special events and the requirement that will be required by the County.  

 



Vouchers 198-221  Motion to approve vouchers 198-221 by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Brandon 

Frazer.  Passed. 

 

Citizens Comments- None 

 

Next meeting March 10th, 2020 at 7 p.m. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15.p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 


